
TROOP 243
July 18, 2005
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220

Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. BUS – The troop completed the sale of our old 1979 gasoline engine bus for $1300.  A non-profit organization called “Friends of Troop 243” was formed.  Friends purchased a 1991 Diesel engine powered bus, which needed some engine work.  The purchase price was donated to Friends, along with enough money to pay for all of the engine work.  After a lot of work by Dennis Stevenson and Bill Hesse, who are on our troop committee, and by Byerly Ford and Don Taylor, formerly with our troop; the bus was used to transport our scouts to summer camp.  Friends’ goal is to provide a bus to Troop 243, and to defray as much of the operating cost as possible.  This newer bus is a terrific asset to our troop, and should meet the troop’s needs for years to come.  Starting September 10 and 11, we will repaint the bus.  It will take at least 2 weekends.  We will need lots of help.  Please mark your calendars!
2. Troop 243 Anniversary Celebration and Court of Honor – Saturday August 27.  3:30 PM games, fun.  4:30 PM important parent meeting, 5 PM picnic (Bring a covered dish to share, lawn chairs, and drinks.  The Troop will provide hamburgers, hot dogs and buns).  Tentatively this will be at Des Pres Park.

DIRECTIONS:  From Hikes Point, head east on Taylorsville Rd, turn left onto Lowe Road (first Road past McMahan fire station). Park is 2nd road on your right.  Look for the troop's large silver tent.
3. Flower Sale - Enclosed for all scouts is a letter detailing their share of the Flower Sale income.  Some scouts might want to donate part of their proceeds to “Friends of Troop 243”.  To do so, notify Frank Hulsman (499-2360).  The flower sale was a big success again this year.  Thirty Three scouts participated in the flower sale, earning a total of $12,700, an average per scout of $385.  The top scout earned just over $2,000.  Twenty one scouts earned more than enough money to pay their $180 annual dues.  The biggest difference among the scout earnings was due to the amount of flowers they pre-sold.  A big thanks to Mike Michalak, Vince Heuser and all the other adults involved in planning this fund-raiser.
4. Every year we award a “Distinguished Scout Award”, in memory of Mark Zimmerer.  A nomination form is enclosed with this mailing.  Nominations can be made by scouts, parents and adult leaders.  The criteria are listed on the form.  Please nominate a scout and send your nomination to Frank Hulsman at the address listed on the form by August 1.


5. Summer Camp.  Twenty-four of our scouts had a terrific experience at Camp McKee this summer.  We experienced a lot of fun, fellowship and a little competition.  In addition, our scouts learned many new skills and completed over 90 merit badges.  “Thank you!” to the following adults who spent all or part of the week at Camp McKee:  Dennis Stevenson, Chris Sharon, Frank Hulsman, Jerry Zimmerer, Mac Barr, Paul Koprucki, Brian Hulsman, Ian Schuler and Jim Sharon Sr., father of Eagle Scouts Chris and Jim Jr.
Yours in Scouting,

Jennifer Wahle, Troop Committee Secretary
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


